Khalifa Ali bin Abu Talib - Ayesha
The plan of war
Within a short time, Ayesha was able to set up a war organization in opposition to Ali. Though the
confederates raised the cry for avenging the murder of Othman, their real aim was to dethrone Ali. After
building up a war organization, Ayesha and her party had to consider where the blow was to be struck.
Ayesha was personally of the view that an attack should be led on Madina as it was expedient that the
malady should be uprooted root and branch. Apparently her idea was to overthrow Ali and capture power
Most of her followers were of the view that it would not be advisable that the wife of the Holy Prophet
should lead an expedition against the city of the Holy Prophet and violate its sanctity. The Umayyads
proposed that they should proceed to Syria and join Muawiyah. This view was not favored by the nonUmayyad followers of Ayesha, as such a step was likely to shift the balance of power in favor of
Muawiyah, and strengthen his claim for the caliphate. Another proposal was that they should advance to
Kufa. This proposal was dropped on the ground that it was uncertain how far the people of Kufa would
support the war against Ali, particularly when most of the rebels responsible for the assassination of
Othman belonged to Kufa. Talha suggested that he had considerable influence in Basra, and if they
advanced to Basra, most of the people there would join them. This proposal was supported by Abdullah b
Aamar who had been the Governor of Basra and had been deposed by Ali. He said that be had many
supporters in Basra and these people would join them in case they advanced to Basra. After a good deal
of discussion and deliberation it was decided that they should in the first instance march to Basra, and
should undertake further campaigns against Ali with Basra as the base. Addressing her followers Ayesha
said: "A great tragedy has taken place, and the innocent Caliph of the Muslims has been assassinated by
the miscreants for ulterior ends. They have captured power, and this is fraught with grave danger to the
Muslim Ummah. As true Muslims, it is your bounder duty to rise to a man, and take vengeance for the
blood of Othman. To seek this end let us in the first instance march to our brethren in Basra, and make
that city our base for further operations. May God help us in our mission."
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